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Subject:   
Study and recommend improvements to the surrounding intersections adjacent to the Butler Middle School site 
with a priority being on Michigan Avenue and Hine Avenue.  (Revised to be that Michigan Ave. & Hine Ave. 
intersection shall receive curb ramp upgrades and crosswalk marking improvements). 
 
 
Details: 
This item was brought forward by Ald. Corey Payne.  With the school district remodeling Butler Middle School, 
Ald. Eric Payne would like Engineering to review the major intersection adjacent to Butler Middle School and 
consider improvements if necessary.  At this point, no specific intersection or improvement measure have been 
identified.  
The committee discussed this item at their December 16, 2019 B&G meeting.  Ald. Corey Payne indicated that 
the only intersection he is concerned with is Michigan Ave. & Hine Ave.  He feels the curb ramps and crossing 
marking have not been updated in years and would like to see that work done.  The committee agreed.  Ald. 
Cummings made a motion which read “move to approve upgrades to the curb ramps and crossing markings at 
Michigan Ave. & Hine Ave. and the funding for said improvements would come out of the remaining funding in the 
Buildings & Grounds Safety Projects budget Acct. No. 3310.54141 (approx. $3,000) and any remaining funds 
from the B&G budget Acct. No. 3310.54140 (approx. $200).  The motion was second by Ald. Corey Payne.  The 
committee voted unanimously for the motion. 
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
No specific remedies or alternatives were discussed and the committee did not request any. 
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The committee indicated that funding for said improvements would come out of the remaining funding in the 
Buildings & Grounds Safety Projects budget Acct. No. 3310.54141 (approx. $3,000) and any remaining funds from 
the B&G budget Acct. No. 3310.54140 (approx. $200).  Note that Public Works is expecting to use $3,500 from 
Acct. No. 3310.54141 to purchase a Radar Speed Feedback sign approved at Dec 2 meeting.  Remaining 
balance will be approx. $3,000.  Engineering explained to the Committee that said left over funding usually does 
not automatically roll into 2020.   
 



 

 
 

Executive Recommendation: 
None 
 

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Building and Grounds Committee approved this item at their December 16, 2019, meeting.  This item will 
appear under the Building and Grounds Report for the January 7, 2020, Council meeting for review the Council 
prior to approval. 
 

 


